
 
 

  

We dream, believe and achieve….together 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

E.D.E.C Girl’s Footy Day 

September 14th 2017                      Newsletter   No.29 

Calendar 
This information is also available on FlexiBuzz (Tiqbiz)! 

Week beginning Monday 18th September is an Even Week 
   
Friday 15th September 3/4 Market Day and Celebration of Learning 10:00-11:00am 
Tuesday 19th September Footy Day 
 Year 4-6 Celebration of Learning 6:30pm 
Thursday 21st September Buddies excursion 
 Disco 
Friday 22nd September  2:30pm School Dismissed 

 
3/4M and FT will be performing at Assembly this week. 

 
 

 

School Vision: 
We support each other to reach our full potential, valuing inclusive, respectful relationships.  

Menzies Creek Primary School Guidelines:  

Our school community holds the expectation to follow the guidelines in all aspects of daily life.  

1. Do Your Best 
2. Help Others Succeed 

3. Respect Your Environment 
The Menzies Team has an attitude of gratitude!  



 
 

A Word from Tanya 

 
Dear Families, 
 
I need to express just how proud I was of all the children performing in the Junior Production. Knowing their 
lines, singing, dancing, acting- they did it all with such a spirit of team and really following our three school 
guidelines beautifully. The whole school including the preschool enjoyed the dress rehearsal enormously.  
So many skills of patience, persistence and resilience all come to the fore and clearly these were on display in 
spades!  
A big thank you to Anne for writing and directing the play and to all Junior staff, Sarah and aides for all the hard 
work and support they have put in out of hours and beyond. Also thank you to Alison for her photography work 
and Kate Matheson for her expertise with videoing the production. The children are certainly very fortunate to be 
surrounded by such a team! THANK YOU!  
 
Wet, Wild and Windy 
Our Year 6 girls put in a wonderful effort in true footy conditions. Well done on their victories and best of all the 
fun time they enjoyed in the mud!  
 
Fundraising News!  
Start setting aside your gold coins, you might need a few next week! 
1) This Friday at assembly, weõll be raffling off a few cakes. Buy a ticket at the door and you might win one! $1 per 
ticket 
2) Footy Day on Tuesday, 19th: Free dress/gold coin donation; there will be a sausage sizzle so bring an extra $2 
if you would like a sausage for lunch (or $4 if you like 2) 
3) Disco on Thursday, 21st: Order your hot dog and juice box on Qkr by Tuesday 19th, if your child wants a hot 
dog dinner before the disco (vegetarian option available). Juniors will have dinner 5:00-5:30 and dance 5:30-7:00, 
seniors will have dinner 6:30-7:00 and dance 7:00-8:30. Remember itõs a gold coin to enter the disco.  
4) Remember to purchase your wristbands for the family festival on Qkr - only a week of school left to get the 
cheapest price! Great fun awaiting!  
5) A huge Thank You to everyone who contributed to the Bunnings BBQ last Friday!! We thank Michelle Mudge 
for organising and supplying, and Annika Miles, Leigh Benbow, Davida Jelinek, Nicole Cashmore, Damon 
Seddon, Kathy Petkoff, Jayson Brown, Florence Lindhaus for serving, setting up, and packing up, and to our 
lovely Esky suppliers Rick & Bronwyn and the Benbow family. We made $550 on the day which is a great effort 
considering it was a very drizzly wet day! We work hard for the funds that go to our school and appreciate every 
little bit that comes in.  
 
Friday 15th September- 3/4 Market Day 
Children are invited to come along and grab a bargain at the 3/4 market day. This is a culmination of their Social 
Justice Inquiry unit. Each market stall has nominated a charity to donate their money to. We are very grateful for 
their hard work and resulting kindness towards others less fortunate. Prices range up to $2.  
 
Foundation Morning Tea- Friday 15/9 
This Friday after assembly Foundation families are invited to come along to a morning tea and share their ideas 
about ways to integrate new families into the school community. We appreciate your feedback to continue to 
improve our school.  
 
Welcome - Isabelle in 4/  5C 
We welcome Isabelle and her family to our school and wish them fun and happy times in our community. 
 
Farewell - Keenan and Family 
We wish Keenan and his family happiness and best wishes as they move to Perth and we will miss them very 
much. Take care of yourselves! 
 
School Tours 
I continue to be inundated by School Tours so please if you know of any families who have yet to enrol for 2018 
please let them know to do so as soon as possible.  



 
 

Assembly 
This week 3/4M and FT will be performing. All families are welcome to attend. 
Final Week of Term 
Next week I will be taking 4/5G for the week so please leave a message at the office if you need me. Gerry will be 
on Leave. 
Daniel leaves tonight for London and beyond and Kieran will be taking his class.  
Kylie and Tania both leave as well with Kylie not returning until the second week of Term 4. 
We wish everyone happy and safe travels.  
 
Next Friday is the final day of Term 3. Assembly will be at 9.00 am.  
This assembly will have FJ, choir, vocal performances and a special Sarah section. All families are very welcome.  
 
Students will be dismissed at 2.30 pm and OSHC will run from this time.  
 
School resumes Monday October 9th.  
 
Take Care 
 

Tanya 

 

P. E. News 
E.D.E.C Girls Football 
Wow, what an experience!! In amongst the mud, rain and wind our grade 5&6 girls competed ferociously all day - 
and despite the very challenging conditions had a huge amount of fun. We are very proud of the sportsmanship 
displayed and their overall enthusiasm-who would think getting muddy would be so fun? Well done girls. 

 
School Fun Run 

This week students will bring home sponsorship forms and a parent letter to 
explain whatõs happening. 
 
The event will be held on Wednesday 18th October, during Health and 
Physical Education Week, and weõd love as many people on the day to cheer 
the kids on as possible!  Weõd also love some volunteers to ôsprayõ the kids 
with colour as they run!  If you can help out, please let Kylie know. 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 
 
Next Friday, the last day of school we are having a fun òDress up like a Teacher Dayó. This is a free event, you 
donõt need a gold coin. You can come dressed as your own teacher or any teacher. 
We will be giving out certificates at the last assembly for best dressed and most creative. 
 
Thanks 
From the Events Captains 

Maryam, Tiana and Jade 

 

 



 
 

 

The Community Feed  
(By Tiahn Creed)  

 
Spring has sprung which means BBQs, picnics and spending as much time outside as possible. During this time of  

year we have access to a wider variety of fresh fruit and vegetables, which means delicious, soul nourishing 

salads. YUM!! 

Asparagus Salad  Beetroot, Goats Cheese and Orange Salad  

Ingredients  

300g asparagus spears, trimmed and cut into 3cm 

pieces 

2 tbsp. olive oil  

2 cloves of garlic  

1/2 tsp. caraway seeds  

170g or  1 cup cooked green beans 

50g pea shoots, micro greens or baby spinach  

1 avocado, flesh diced  

50g or  1/4 cup almonds, toasted and chopped  

1 tsp. lemon zest  & juice  

Salt and pepper to taste  

Ingredie nts:  

2 large oranges  

¶ 120 gr soft goat cheese  

¶ 100 gr baby spinach (or any type of lettuce)  

¶ 1 uncooked medium sized beetroot (or 2 small 

beetroots)  

Walnuts  

 

Dressing: 3 tablespoons fresh orange juice, 1 

tablespoon olive oil, 1 tablespoon honey, 1 teaspoon 

lemon juice, Pinch ground cinnamon, Pinch ground black 

pepper  

Method:  

In a frypan over high heat, sauté  the asparagus with 1 

tbsp. of olive oil for 3 -4 minutes, before adding the 

garlic and caraway and frying  another 2 minutes till 

garlic is fragrant and asparagus is bright green and 

cooked through (whilst still retaining its bite). Salt to 

taste.  

In a large bowl add the asparagus and the remaining 

ingredients, tossing well and adjusting lemon, salt and 

pepper to taste. Best served immediately.   

 

Method:  

Å Segment oranges, retaining any juice that is released. 

Keep the juice you retained from the oranges, you will 

need it for the dressing.  

Å Place walnuts into frying pan to create crunchy 

texture.  

Å  Peel beetroot and slice it as thin as possible. Use a 

mandolin if you have one.  

Å  In a small bowl, mix all the dressing ingredients 

together until smooth.  

Å Cut the goat cheese into small cubes and place in the 

fridge.  

Å When ready to serve, toss the spinach in the dressing 

and pile onto each plate. On each p late, arrange the 

beetroot, orange segments, goat cheese and walnuts.  

 
 

Whatõs in season this time of year? 

Apples 

Blood oranges 

Cashew nuts  

Cumquat 

Grapefruit  

Lemon 

Mandarin  

Orange 

Papaya 

Pineapple 

Rhubarb 

Tangelo  

Artichokes  

Asparagus 

Beans (broad and green)  

Beetroot  

Bokchoy, choy sum and wombok 

Broccoli  

Carrot  

Cauliflower  

Peas 

Parsnip 

Silverbeet, lettuce, watercress and 

spinach 

Sweet corn  



 
 

If you have any ideas for topics or questions please email me at creed.tiahn.t@edumail.vic.gov.au  

   R is for Resilience 
        (Sarah Johnson - Chaplain) 

 

The timing could not be any more perfect really, to talk about how resilient our 
students are at Menzies Creek Primary.  I have had the absolute privilege of being 
part of the Junior School production this year, and have witnessed firsthand incredible 
resilience.  Iôm not quite sure if you are aware of the typical day of your young person, 
but at school they usually have about 10 or more elements to navigate.  They might 
have Auslan then GEM then Maths ï 1st break ï Reading then Inquiry then Science 
then Plot to Pot -2nd break ï Reading then Music then P.E.  On top of the academic 
side of learning, they have emotional and social elements to sort out and maybe 
throw in a few leadership responsibilities as well.  THEY ARE AMAZINGé.  I wasnôt 
surprised to be honest that the Junior School could pull off the production as well as 
everything else thatôs in their day, I was just so incredibly proud of them.  Each 
student rose to the occasion and took their role very seriously, aware that it was a 
team effort.  Young people, who had before found it difficult to talk out loud in class, 
were now standing front of stage delivering major lines and shining.  The empathy 
levels have been so high as they look out for each other and make sure everyone 
knows what they are doing and when.  It is on occasions like this that you can see the 
weeks of perseverance and patience pay off.  They completely understood what was 
expected of them and didnôt hesitate to show everyone what they could do.   
At the dress rehearsal at Emerald Secondary College they conducted themselves so 
well, adhering to the school values of Doing your Best, Helping Others Succeed and 
Looking after the Environment.  The excitement of being on a real stage made a few 
people nervous however they dealt with it well.  At one stage, a young girl 
approached me with tears rolling down her cheeks saying she had lost her socks.  I 
reminded her about the message in the story and what she needed to do, and without 
hesitation she said back to me óI need to be resilient, Iôll find my socks laterô.  She 
stopped crying and got on with the show.  What a trouper! 
If you had a child in the junior performance, be mindful they will have had a tough 
week navigating all kinds of tasks.  You should as always be especially proud of what 
they have achieved and their resilience. 
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SUPER STARS  

Student of the Week ς 08-09-2017 

Ethan FT For working so well independently this week. You are so open-minded and creative. 
Well Done. 

Aurora FT For your increased confidence speaking to a crowd. You will be amazing in our 
production. 

Alex 1/2A For doing amazing work and putting in a huge effort with production rehearsals. 

Grace 1/2A For making such wonderful progress with your reading and writing. You are a star! 

Olivia 1/2A For doing such a brilliant job with your art work. Your bowl looked fabulous! 

Akasha 1/2D For your amazing limerick poem. You are becoming a very creative writer. Super 
Job! 

Connor 1/2D Your amazing Tepee Village. It was such a hit at the Art Show 

Isabella 1/2H For concentrating and working hard on your words. Keep it up!  

Sydney 1/2H For being dedicated and always putting in a fabulous effort. You are a superstar. 

Reve 3/4L For being a loving and caring friend. You have a heart of gold.  

Tara 3/4L For going above and beyond in the classroom. You are an absolute treasure to have 
in the classroom. 

Lindsay 3/4M For your marvellous strategies when tackling any fraction problem. 

Zacharey 3/4M For using your brilliant team working skills to complete your research! 

Jack M 4/5C For showing great friendship and support to your friend. 

Ashlee 4/5C For always trying your best with all that you do. 

Ben C 4/5G For your fantastic effort this week in all your learning. Your renewed focus is a 
delight to see! Well Done! 

Ben L 4/5G For always working to get the most from a task. You have developed a mature 
approach to your learning! 

Chris 6J For your willingness to always help out a friend, especially when it comes to 
emptying bins. We greatly appreciate it. 

Orlando 6J For your dedication and amazing skills when serving families at the Year 6 dinner. 
You were fabulous. 

  P.E. Awards 
Ashlee  For her enthusiastic attitude and excellent “burpeeing” yesterday – Well Done! 

Alex P  For his super speedy performance in our “go to the lines” game – Well Done! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

Wrist Bands for the rides 
are available for purchase 
through Qkr. 
 
Term 3 - $30.00 
Term 4 - $35:00 
On the Day - $40:00 

 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  

  

  
  

 

Sept/Oct 2017 Social Skills Holiday Programs  

In the upcoming Sept/Oct school holidays, we will be running both Minecraft and Pokemon  
social Skills groups at our practice in Bayswater.   
 
The Pokemon group is for children in Prep - Grade 2 and will involve children participating in fun, 
Pokemon-themed activities, while developing skills in building friendships, working as a team, and social 
communication and problem solving.  
 
The Pokemon group will run daily from Monday 25th - Friday 29th Sept at 9.30am -11am. The cost is $350 
per child per group.  
 
The Minecraft groups are for children in Prep - Grade 4 and involve children working in pairs and small 
groups to complete projects on our secure Minecraft server while learning about and practicin g skills such 
as flexible thinking, compromising, cooperation, social communication and developing friendships.  
 
Minecraft groups will run daily from Monday 2nd - Friday 6th Oct at 9.30am -11am or 12pm-1.30pm. The 
cost is $350 per child per group.  
 
 
For more information or to book a place, please call reception on 03 8741 5059 or email 
reception@okeydokey.com.au. 
 
If our phone is unattended, please leave a message and we will call you back.   

  

 

Our mailing address is:  

Okey Dokey Childhood Psychology  

6A / 841 Mountain Highway 

Bayswater, VIC 3153  

Australia 

 

Add us to your address book 

 

Copyright © 2017 Okey Dokey Childhood Psychology, All rights reserved. 
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